CENTEL

September 21, 1987

Mr. Steve Tribble, Director
Records and Reporting

Florida Public Service Commission
101 East Gaines Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850

Dear Mr. Tribble: \_bf? b ‘14/7 ) —7/\

Order No. 18066 dated August 27, 1987 ordered Centel to implement a discount
toll plan (TOLL-PAC) between the Ponce de Leon and Bonifay exchanges. While
writing the tariff, Centel realized the route between the exchanges is interLATA
and properly belongs to AT&T.

In view of the possible legal ramifications of the order Centel requests
clarification of the following points:

I. If the toll traffic belongs to AT&T can the Commission order Centel to
implement TOLL-PAC on the route?

2. Since the route is intra company should the toll traffic belong to Centel
even though it is interLATA?

3. When LEC Toll Bill and Keep is implemented on January 1, 1988 will
this route belong to Centel as an intra company route or to AT&T as an
interLATA route?

Centel was ordered to file a tariff for the Ponce de Leon/Bonifay route by
September 28, 1987 but now requests a delay until the Commission clarifies to
whom the toll belongs.

Very truly yours,

I ANy

Sam E. Wahlen
General Regulatory Manager
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cc: Walter D'Haeseleer
L. L. Willis
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